March 2021 Parks Board Minutes

Parks Board Meeting March 11, 2021

Meeting held via Zoom. Called to order at 5:00 PM

Present: Beattie, Ege, Mullett, Olson, and Paul

Paul made a motion to approve the minutes with 3 corrections of the previous month’s meeting.
Second by Olson. Motion passed unanimously.

Golf course report:

Jeff is back to work and reported that they opened up on the second of March. He turned in the
revenue numbers. They have done $974.00 in greens fees, $1,662.00 in cart fees, $19,589.00 in 55
season tickets, $15,688.00 in cart storage, $142.24 in food/apparel, $10.51 in tax, $2,115 in IRR. Fund,
$1,750.00 in cart path fund for a grand total of $39,995.75 for the first 10 days open. They have 4
fundraiser tournaments scheduled, and almost all sponsors collected. We have 7-hole sponsors left.
New carts will arrive towards the end of April.

Park Super Report:

Cliff reported that he has been busy doing winter service, reel grinding, snow removal, tree, and debris
removal along the nickel plate extension, burning the brush pile at West City, and trash removal. He
reported that Chris will be back on the 15" of March, and he is still searching for a 30hr/week employee
to hire. New projects on the horizon are: Nickel plate trail work: Debris removal, finish grading,
seeding, paving Davis Park Court, continued work around the barn at West City, continue dead tree
removal, clean up stump debris, work on parking areas at West City, Equipment service, and general
maintenance. Cliff will be out of town March 20, thru April 4.

Golf Course Report: Garry Clark

Garry reported that opening days was March 2, 2021. Tees, and flags put in last week. He has mowed
and rolled the greens this week (March 8™). He has been working on reels and getting ready for the
season. Might bring back some more help last week of March or first week of April. Be mowing tees and
fairways soon, weather permitting. Started getting checks in for sponsorships and donations for baskets,
hopefully order them soon. He has gotten the scorecards done and is working on sponsorship for tee
signs. He hopes to have the baskets ordered very soon. Have been in the shop a lot getting things ready
for the upcoming season.



Old Business:

We got our budget statements from Susan, but it was just a blanket. Then we requested an itemized
running tally, we were told to get it from Cliff. So, we are requesting Cliff to get that every month for us.
That way we know where we stand each month. Cliff stated he was waiting to see if the funding is there
for the Davis Park paving. Should be $4200.00 going back into the parks budget for the mulch in the
ADA park. Cliff is trying to get that put back into. Cliff could make tables available for Maryann for the
amphitheater project.

New Business:

Drew mentioned getting new contracts signed for West City Park. All agreed to get those signed. Cliff
also mentioned getting maintenance paid for by the two organizations in the way of park
improvements. That way he would receive the benefit. Cliff is going to look into seeing how to go about
making that happen.

With no other new business being heard

Beattie made a motion to adjourn, second by Paul.

Next meeting will be held April 8, 2021 at 5pm. Venue to be determined later.

Submitted by Tommie Beattie, Secretary.



